
NEWS FROM MAYOR JOE  

Hello, I would like to say a BIG Thank You to our Librarian Kathleen and Jennifer ,Parks and Recreation Committee 
members along with our Fire Department (that helped stuffed 11,000 eggs) who put on the 5

th
 annual Easter Egg Hunt. 

There were hundreds of attendees participating in this action packed event. On a different topic, your Public Works   
Department is in the process of replacing Lowery Road and the water pipes throughout. They are also installing tanks in 
the ground that will filter the storm water in this area before it goes into Lake Florence.   In the Four Lakes area, your 
Public Works Department is monitoring the level of the water 7 days a week. They also had a camera and power wash 
system go through all the pipes between the lakes to ensure the water was not blocked in anyway. The water is still at 
its high   water mark but is flowing correctly as new water enters the lakes.  The Town is also having meetings with 
Montverde  Academy and discussing ways to help the flow of traffic. MVA has put a lot of effort into addressing this by 
having their High School students get dropped off and picked up on 9

th
 street and by having their Middle school students 

dropped and picked up on Porter Ave instead of  CR 455. This and other solutions are on their way and will be a big 
help. Please try to attend our first Neighborhood Watch Program Meeting, May 15

th
 at 6:30pm in Town Hall. Also, please 

try to attend our monthly Council meetings on the second Tuesday of the month. Starting at 5:30 there is a free dinner 
for everyone and the meeting starts at 7pm. Dinner this month will be Beef Brisket, Baked Potato, Collards, and Texas 
Brownies.   Many Thanks, Joe Wynkoop 

May 2019 Town Hall: 17404 Sixth Street, Montverde, FL  34756  Tel: (407) 469-2681 

 2019 WASTE PRO HOLIDAY GARBAGE & RECYCLING SCHEDULE  

Holiday Garbage & Recycling Schedule:   GARBAGE: Friday, July 5th instead of Thursday, July 4th  
                                                                        GARBAGE: Friday, November 29th instead of Thursday, November 28th  
                                                                        RECYCLING: Thursday, December 26th instead of Wednesday, December 25th   



MAY TOWN COUNCIL MEETING 

The next Town Council meeting will be on Tuesday, May 14, 2019 at 7:00 p.m.  Residents are  encouraged to attend 
these  meetings and public comment is permitted at the beginning of every meeting.   Please join us for a free dinner in 
the Mayor’s Office, prior to the meeting at 5:30 p.m.  The meal this month is: Beef Brisket, Bakes Potato, Collards, and 
Texas Brownies.    
Agenda items will be: Approval of Town Council Minutes  
                                   Resolution 2019-005 Unity of Title  

LIBRARY NEWS 

UTILITY BILL PAYMENT METHODS 

You can make your payment via credit card/debit card on the homepage of the Town’s website: www.mymontverde.com.  We also 

offer bank draft services. Please provide Town Hall a signed consent form & a void check for the bank draft option. You can also 

pay your Utility Bill on line through your bank. Contact Town Hall at (407) 469-2681 for additional information or  assistance.   

The most recent news from the library was the BIG Easter 
Egg Hunt. We would like to thank everyone who came out as 
well as Arellano Realty, Success Mortgage, and our other 
sponsors for their generous  donations. We would also like 
to thank the Fire Department for helping us prepare for the 
event. We are now gearing up for the Summer Reading   
Program in June.  Registration will start soon so be sure to 
get signed up.  Kathleen and Jen 

FRIENDS OF MONTVERDE BINGO 

Come early to get a seat!!  Please join us Friday, May 17th for a fun filled evening!!  Dinner begins at 5:30 p.m. and 

will be  Roast Chicken, Pasta Salad & Biscuit w/Butter.  There will also be Chocolate Cake, Lemon Meringue Pie, 

Pound Cake w/berries, cookies and assorted beverages available for purchase.   Bingo begins at 7:00 p.m.  and is 

held at the Community Building located at 17436 Division St.  Contact Joe at 407-496-1673 for more information.  

Effective immediately, a customer shall be allowed to      

exchange their garbage cart or recycling bin anytime if   

damaged. The customer will call Waste Pro Customer         

Service at 352-366-0352 and request an exchange 

due to a damaged cart or bin. There is no charge for 

exchanging a damaged garbage cart or recycle bin.  If 

the customer requests an exchange of a dirty cart 

or bin for a clean cart or bin, the customer will pay 

Waste Pro $40.00 prior to delivery.  Waste Pro 

shall deliver carts or bins within five (5)  business days 

after the customer requests the exchange.  

DAYLIGHT SAVINGS TIME IRRIGATION SCHEDULE  

Residental irrigation- odd numbered addresses/no addresses may water only on Wednesday & Saturday, not between 10am-4pm 

Residential irrigation—even numbered addressed/no address may water only on Thursday & Sunday, not between 10am—4 pm 

Non-residential irrigation– may water only on Tuesday & Friday, not between 10 am—4 pm 

EXCHANGE OF GARBAGE CART/RECYCLING BIN  YARD DEBRIS PROCEDURES  

 Place all garden and yard trash, includes tree & shrub trimmings, 

grass  clippings, palm fronds, & small branches either in a 32 gal 

trash can, commingled w/ garbage in the 96 gal container, or in a 

plastic bag. Shrubs, branches, limbs & palm fronds should not     

exceed 4 ft in length & must be bundled/tied. No single item can 

exceed 50 lbs.  No more than 4 cans, bags or bundles may be set out 

for collection at one time. Excessive amounts or bulk yard trash 

items: If more than four  cans, bags or  tied bundles of yard trash 

need to be set out, or piles of heavy logs and/or stacks of wood    

fencing, please contact Waste Pro at 352-366-0352 to schedule a 

quote. Once payment is received, Waste Pro will schedule the the 

collection of excessive/bulk yard trash material. 

TOWN HALL WILL BE CLOSED  

 MEMORIAL DAY, MONDAY, MAY 27, 2019 


